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7th October 2005
Dear Sir or Madam,

Maldon Draft Statement of Community Involvement 

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the Council’s Draft Statement of Community Involvement.

General:

The Council will now have seen the draft document from the Planning Inspectorate entitled ‘A framework for assessing soundness and focussing representations on Statements of Community Involvement’. It will no doubt now need to satisfy itself that it is in full compliance with the content of this document, and also ‘Creating Local Development Frameworks – A Companion Guide to PPS12’. The Statement of Community Involvement also needs to be in accordance with ‘Community Involvement in Planning: The Government’s Objectives’ (ODPM, 2004).
Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the draft document itself; the HBF would like to make the following brief points:
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The Council refers to the production of a Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) relating to Developer Contributions, Parking Standards, Design Guide, and Play Spaces.

The HBF understands that such an approach will not be permissible under the new planning act if the proposed SPD’s are introducing matters of new policy (rather than implementation detail), or if they will be setting out revised guidelines and standards from those contained within an Adopted statutory document. 

Any matters of importance to development costs will instead need to be clearly set out in a Development Plan Document (DPD), rather than being delegated down to a SPD. Given that they could potentially have a significant impact on development viability, they must instead be dealt with in DPD’s and subject to the appropriate public scrutiny bestowed upon these. This is particularly important in relation to Developer Contributions which are of fundamental importance to site viability. 

The Federation does not consider the setting out of specific developer contributions to be an appropriate use of SPD. The Council will no doubt be aware that before it produces any SPD’s it will first have had to identify them in an approved Local Development Scheme (LDS).

The HBF hopes that the Council will include summaries of all the representations received, and the Council’s responses to them, in the final adopted versions of any SPD document.
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A long list of Supplementary Planning Documents is listed, some of which are identified as being adopted. However, this list is clearly misleading as presumably all the so-called Adopted SPD’s are actually, in fact, saved Supplementary Planning Guidance. Therefore, these adopted documents do not possess the status of SPD’s, and the Council should not claim that they do so. 
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In relation to the Council’s database of interested parties to be maintained throughout the LDF process, the HBF would like its details included on it, in order that it can be properly involved at all relevant opportunities in the planning process. 

The HBF would find it most useful if the Council communicates by letters and/or e-mails with regard to the production of either draft or adopted DPD and SPD documents. Such an approach would seemingly benefit all those that have commercial or site interests in the district, but are not physically based within it. Whilst clear and detailed information on the Council’s website will be welcomed, it will be of little benefit unless it is specifically drawn to the attention of all interested parties (e.g. by letters and/or e-mails).

Hopefully landowners, planning agents and developers (including locally active house builders) will be directly consulted in relation to new documents and where appropriate, invited to be involved perhaps in Developers Workshops or Focus Groups. The Federation believes that the development industry has an important role to play in the planning process, particularly with regard to all matters related to the actual implementation of policies and proposals. The Federation hopes that the Council will seek to consult directly with local house builders and other interested parties, rather than rely on other organisations passing the information down to their memberships.  
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We note that the list of consultation groups makes a specific reference to the House Builders Federation. However, for the purposes of accuracy, please can you amend the reference to the ‘HBF (Home Builders Federation)’ as the Federation has recently changed its name to reflect the fact that many of its members are now building flats and apartments, rather than just houses.

Consultation

I hope that you will find these comments helpful, and I await the opportunity to be further involved in the SCI in the future, and all aspects of the LDF generally as it evolves. 

I would appreciate before informed in writing by the Council whenever any Development Plan Document (DPD) is either being submitted to the Secretary of State, or being adopted. 

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours faithfully

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(East Midlands & Eastern Regions)
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